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GLENBROOK HIGH SCHOOLS 
 Office of the Assistant Superintendent for Business Affairs 
 Regular Meeting Monday, May 12, 2014 
 
 
TO:  Dr. Michael Riggle  
 
FROM: Hillarie Siena 
 
DATE: May 12, 2014 
 
RE: Discussion/Action:  Village of Northbrook 6B Classification 
 

 
Attached is a Village of Northbrook report regarding a request by HP Real Estate LLC, for a Cook 
County Class 6B tax incentive.  The request is relative to the purchase of existing property located 
at 1880 Holste Road, Northbrook, IL.  This property has been vacant since June 2010, 
approximately 46 months. 

                 
The Cook County Class 6B program allows for commercial or industrial property to be treated as 
residential property for taxation purposes, for a period of up to thirteen years. A Class 6B 
designation is eligible for renewal upon the expiration of its initial term however, Village of 
Northbrook policy prohibits renewals.  As per the Village of Northbrook’s general procedures, 6B 
tax incentive requests are forwarded for review and comment to the affected school and park 
districts.  Although the Village of Northbrook Board of Trustees is solely responsible for granting a 
6B incentive, the Village actively seeks input from the impacted taxing districts. 
 
HP Real Estate LLC plans to renovate and lease the existing facility to TZAM Diagnostics LLC, a 
clinical laboratory testing service.  TZAM Diagnostics LLC is expected to grow from 11 
employees to a staff of 20.  With the Class 6B classification, the renovated property would generate 
an estimated $35,890 in additional property taxes to District 225. This amount is based upon the 
most recent sales value of $750,000. 

 
On July 2, 2012, the Village of Northbrook’s Economic Development Ad Hoc Committee toured a 
handful of vacant industrial buildings, including 1880 Holste, which could possibly benefit from a 
Class 6B incentive, making them more attractive for sale.  The committee included Hillarie Siena, 
Assistant Superintendent for Business for Glenbrook High School District 225.  It was the opinion 
of the committee that the facility located at 1880 Holste Road may benefit from a Class 6B. 
 
The Village of Northbrook is asking for a letter of support that will be submitted as part of the 
application process.  District 225 appreciates the opportunity to review and comment on Cook 
County Class 6B Program requests.  After meeting with the Village of Northbrook Economic 
Development Committee and after careful review of the positive impact of this project upon 
District 225, it is recommended that the Glenbrook Board of Education support HP Real Estate’s 
request for a Cook County Class 6B program tax incentive. 
 
 
 


























































































































































































































